                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING February 7, 2022
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Roger Scheurer, Gary O’Brien, Dave Forrest, Donald Zukowski
Others Present: Al Zerbato, Ryan Brown, Zach Sorrentino, Ralph Olds
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 11:02 AM.
Water Dept.

Meter update: There were approximately 139 meters/radios out after our last billing, 12 have been fixed since then, with approximately 124 still remaining.
The Board was informed that there is still one Water Distribution opening in the department.  We have filled the other vacant position with Jeremy Baker.  He will be taking his test to become licensed on February 9th.  The current staffing plan has been approved for a year in order to give the Town time to become in compliance.  We also currently have added Josh Herlihy and Peter Marks for 8 hours a week each and Josh Herlihy on call for emergencies.

Al Zerbato let the Board know that possible ARPA funding may be available for additional waterline work. Canal Street has been identified by the Water Department as an area of need.  The unofficial estimate of the job is approximately $330,000.

The Phase 1 waterline project used approximately $4.7 million of the $4.9 million grant.  Al Zerbato let the Board know that we were awaiting one final invoice.  Dave Forrest asked if there was a guarantee on the work and Al Zerbato left him know that it was for one year.  Dave Forrest requested that a hydrant on Greylock Street needs to be checked.

Capital requests for extra infrastructure $ to replenish the current accounts, radio/meter replacements replenish accounts and possible upgraded mapping system were discussed for the Water Department.

The current water/sewer billing system is 15+ years old.  After discussion the Board has requested that research be done on a possible replace for this system in the future.  The discussion also included whether the water/sewer could be an add on to the current tax billing system.

Ryan Brown addressed the Board regarding installing adaptors on the fire hydrants in Town to add the Fire Department.  He stated the cost would be approximately $140 per hydrant with approximately 288 fire hydrants in town. He would like to see this plan implemented over the next 10 years.  Bob Bartini inquired if ARPA funds would be available for this.  Roger Scheurer asked about who would install. Al Zerbato stated that both would have to be looked into further.

Waste Water Dept

There is still an operator opening in the Wastewater department.
Al Zerbato stated that the current capital items for the Wastewater Dept include replenishing the extra infrastructure account, truck replacement and meter/radio replacements (shared costs with the Water Department.

Highway/Cemetery Dept
Paving discussion and the Board voted to ask for $1 million for FY23 for future paving.  Dave Forrest made the motion and Roger Scheurer seconded.  All in favor.
Al Zerbato let the Board know that the following were possible capital requests for the Highway Department.  Mechanic shop equipment: Diagnostic computer tool & lifting devises.  The Board voted yes for the diagnostic computer tool $20,000 and $10,000 for the lifting devices.  Roger Scheurer made the motion and Gary O’Brien seconded.  Don Zukowski abstained and all others were in favor.  

Also, capital requests for $12,500.00 for extraordinary repairs, $200,000 for trucks and $40,000 for a new pickup.  Don Zukowski made the motion and Roger Scheurer seconded. 
Cemetery capital requests for a $6000.00 heater for the cemetery garage and $23000.00 for a new mower.

The Board denied the Cemetery heater and approved the mower.  Dave Forrest made the motion and Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor.

Dave Forrest inquired about the wing plow and feels that it should be permanently on a truck during the winter months.  He asked about Truck #20 and what if would take to make it roadworthy and have the flow attached.  Zach Sorrentino will be gathering that information.

Abatements

An abatement for 220 Summer Street.  The customer had a broken outdoor faucet and requested a sewer abatement.  After discussion, the Board voted to approve 5800 cf sewer abatement.  Roger Scheurer made the motion and Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor. 
Other

A capacity fee application was submitted for 9 Paul Drive.  It would include a one bedroom addition for both water and sewer and a 3 bedroom sewer capacity fee after it was found that the home was not connected to the Town sewer. Roger Scheurer made the motion to approve the updated connection form and Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor

Al Zerbato let the Board know that Baystate out of Springfield won the bid to remove the asbestos from the former Bullseye property.  Al stated that ARPA funds would be used for this cost.  Jim Leahey was the low bid on the demolition that will take place after.  The work should be complete in approximately 1 month.

Al Zerbato let the Board know that the temporary bridge on Meadow Street and the Mill Street bridge would be replaced by the State.

The meeting adjourned at 11:30 Bob Bartini made the motion to close the meeting and Roger Scheurer seconded. All in favor
A request was submitted to purchase an adjacent plot to an already purchased Cemetery plot by a family member that was a non resident of Lee. After discussion the Board voted that only residents could purchase plots in Fairmont Cemetery according to cemetery rules.  Don Zukowski made the motion and Roger seconded.  All in favor of denying the request.
Meeting adjourned 1:07pm. Don Zukowski made the motion and Bob Bartini seconded.

. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee
